
New  construction  fencing
forces  Anaheim  Avenue
entrance  to  close  at  Lions
Park
The construction fencing around Lions Park was expanded on
Wednesday Feb. 14, resulting in the closure of the parking lot
entrance on Anaheim Avenue and limiting parking availability
at  the  Donald  Dungan  Library  and  the  Downtown  Recreation
Center.

The entrance from Park Avenue will be open for park visitors.
The parking spaces in front of the portable trailers will be
reserved for personnel working on the Lion’s Park Project but
may be used by staff and the public on the weekends.

Additionally, the parking spots adjacent to Fire Station No. 2
may  be  reserved  for  Donald  Dungan  Library  staff.  Street
parking on 18th and Anaheim will remain unaffected by these
changes. This fencing will remain in place for four to eight
weeks.

During this closure, vehicles may not double park or stop
anywhere in the parking lot for pick-ups/drop-offs, or any
other reason, as the added congestion may pose a safety issue
and inhibit or prevent emergency vehicle access to the lot.

Lions Park is currently undergoing a $36 million upgrade that
will result in a new library and community center. Click here
for more information.
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